MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:


November 14, 2013

Place:


3rd Floor Conference Room                                




500 North Calvert Street  




Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Present:

H. C. Harclerode, P.E., Chairman




Pastor Farinas, P.E., Secretary

                                    Sallye E. Perrin, P.E.




David G. Mongan, P.E.



       
Sandra J. Murphy




Rosalind Yee                
Others Present:
Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director




Milena Trust, AAG, Counsel to the Board




Ruby L. Courtney, Administrative Secretary




Janet Morgan




Rita Watts

Absent:

Steven A. Arndt. Ph.D., P.E., Vice Chairman




Karl Rickert, P.E.

 CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Harclerode called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

ACTION ON MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Mongan seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the October 10, 2013 meeting as submitted. 

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY


Motion (II) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to approve 44 applications for reciprocity as follows:


Joshua Cole Allen

44510

Marc A. DeBlasio

44538


Haris M. Awal


44533

Lawrence R. Ebling

44539


James J. Badaczewski

44330

Robyn Arnold Eisensmith
44189


Joshua A. Bair


44534

Todd D. Fleming

44540


Elizabeth Barabas

44535

Charles E. Gorrell

44541


Rodney G. Brauer

44536

Scott Calvert Grainger
44370


Pierre Cayette


44515

Bryan J. Hall


44542


Nalini R. Chandran

44537

Rodney B. Hartunian

44543
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY (Cont'd)


Robert C. Henry

44545

Enrique J. Perez-Alvarez
44552

Daniel J. Heil


44544

Regis J. Peternel

44553


Walter Joseph Hopkin

44464

John Pettit


44560


Terri L. Johnson

44546

Collin D. Polt


44554


Christopher M. Johnston
44547

Paul L. Powers

44555


Akbar R. Khan

44548

Daniel Ramer


44556


Steven M. Lee


44513

Dennis J. Lopez-Rapalo
44557


Oscar Lopez-Valle

44490

John Jay Santos

44277


Feiquan Luo


44327

Wayne J. Seiler

44558


Peter H. Martin

44549

Scott K. Sheridan

44559


Tim Emerson Mizer

44368

Francis Lloyd St. John
44501


Matthew J. Nachman

44439

Matthew Stanley Sturgell
44412


Sanginiben P. Patel

44550

Alper Ucak


44488


Luis O. Perez


44551

Roy Jason Wang

44316

EXECUTIVE SESSION I




Motion (III) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 9:50 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:16 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


Mr. Farinas reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee at its meeting on November 14, 2013.

            12-PE-08   Inactive.  Awaiting outcome of civil litigation.

            12-PE-13   Inactive.  Awaiting outcome of civil litigation.
 


13-PE-01   Response received from Respondent.


13-PE-07   Send back to Investigator.


13-PE-08   Inactive.  Montgomery County Prosecutor to file criminal charges.


14-PE-01   Consent Order sent November 13, 2013. 

14-PE-02   Same as 13-PE-01.
        


14-PE-07   No response to September 25, 2013 letter.  Close.



14-PE-12   Hire an expert to review reports.


14-PE-13   No Response.  Send Investigator.


14-PE-14   Consent Order Sent October 21, 2013.  No response.



14-PE-15   Consent Order Signed and fine paid.  Close.


Motion (IV) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.
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CPC COMMITTEE REPORT


Motion (V) was made by Mr. Farinas seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to approve the CPC Provider application the Maryland Onsite Wastewater Professionals Association (MOWPA).  The Board is requesting more extensive biographies on the presenters from ACF Environmental.  The Board is also requesting more extensive biographies from the presenters for Van A. Singer, PE and asked that this company be informed that the Board only approves providers of continuing education and not courses.

NEW BUSINESS

Final Action on License Fee Increase


Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to adopt the proposed fee increase.  Ms. Edwards informed the Board that the fee increase will become effective December 12, 2013.  

Maryland Policy on Handwritten Notes in PE Exam Reference Materials


The Board received letters from two exam candidates, Mr. Benjamin J. Wadsworth and Emebet Worku regarding their dismissal from the exam due to handwritten pencil notes in their PE exam reference materials.  Ms. Edwards explained that candidates were informed of the Maryland specific policy two weeks before the exam by an email from the exam contractor, Professional Credential Services.  All candidates were warned on exam day that they would be dismissed if pencil notes were found in any reference book.  In the past, candidates were notified of this policy when they received the letter approving them to sit for the exam but with the turnover of personnel, this notification was overlooked.  Mr. Mongan stated we failed to provide proper notification to the exam candidates.   Chairman Harclerode stated that the exams should be reinstated if NCEES finds no irregularity with the pencil notes.  He asked Ms. Edwards to notify all candidates who were dismissed from the exam for this reason and find out if they want to have their exams graded, and if so, request that NCEES do so.  


There was much discussion regarding this policy which has been in effect since applicants began using pencils to take the NCEES  PE exam. After much discussion, the Board concluded if an applicant is observed writing in reference materials, they should be dismissed from the exam and did not feel that this policy still needed to be in place. 


  Motion (VII) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried to rescind Maryland's current policy on handwritten notes in PE exam reference materials.  
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Online Courses To Fulfill Checklist Requirements



The Board received an email from an applicant for the Fundamentals of Engineering examination regarding the taking of online courses in Basic Sciences to fulfill the requirements of the Engineering Curriculum Checklist.  Chairman Harclerode voiced concern that he did not want applicants taking courses from educational institutions that were not legitimate.  Mr. Mongan stated that this issue should be dealt 
with on a case-by-case basis and that a policy should not be created.  Ms. Perrin stated that the Board will eventually have to establish a policy on this issue in the future since more ABET schools will be offering online courses.  Mr. Mongan stated that since Chairman Harclerode will be the Board member reviewing the application and this was a course in Basic Sciences and not engineering, that he should make the decision in this case.  Chairman Harclerode decided to accept a online course in Basic Sciences for this applicant.  


Ms. Trust stated that the Engineering Curriculum regulations need to be updated.  


Motion (VII) was made by Ms. Perrin,  seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to ask Dr. Arndt, Vice Chairman to review the Regulations and recommend changes and revisions.

Financial Update on Special Fund


The Board will defer this issue to the December meeting since Mr. Michael Vorgetts,  the Acting Commissioner, was unable to attend the meeting.    
OLD BUSINESS

Update on Staff Issues


Ms. Edwards introduced Rita Watts, our new office Secretary, to the Board.  She started working with us on November 6, 2013.  Ms. Edwards stated interviews were being scheduled for the IT position and that the Assistant Executive Director's  position will be posted shortly.

Legislative Update


Ms. Trust stated that there is nothing new to report on legislation.  


The Board will wait to vote on the Board's examination policy regarding the number of times an applicant will be allowed to sit until the December meeting when Dr. Arndt will be present.  


Ms. Perrin asked that the Board defer discussing the Firm Permit to the December meeting.
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Electronic signatures will be discussed at the December meeting.


Chairman Harclerode stated that the registration for the FE exam started November 4, 2013.  He also reported that he, along with Ms. Edwards and Roberta Watson, the Exam Coordinator, met with representatives of the University of Maryland, College Park and discussed Computer Based Testing (CBT).  Chairman Harclerode also mentioned that he encouraged the University of Maryland to modify their testing center so that the CBT exam could be available to students at the University. He stated that we need to touch base with the Naval Academy, the University of Maryland, Baltimore County, and Hopkins again on this issue

CORRESPONDENCE

Letter from Robert E. Shewmaker requesting Waiver of CPC Requirements


The Board received a letter dated October 16, 2013 from Robert Shewmaker requesting a waiver of the CPC requirements for six months due to extenuating circumstances.  Although the Board sympathized with his circumstances, the Board has no authority to waive the CPC requirements beforehand or to extend an expiration date.  The Board did agree to waive the $100 reinstatement fee once a reinstatement application is submitted.  


Ms. Trust stated she is writing the  Landscape Architect Board's CPC regulations and included a one time waiver of CPC requirements for extenuating circumstances.  Chairman Harclerode suggested that Ms. Trust send a copy of the draft to all the Board members.  This matter will be addressed again at the December meeting.
OTHER BUSINESS


It was noted that Business Occupations and Professionals Article, Section 14-310, dealing with early administration of the FE exam, needs to be revised to eliminate the requirement that a college or university provide evidence to the Board that the applicant will graduate within six months of the date of the exam.


Ms. Trust stated that entire law should be reviewed to see if more revisions need to be made.


Chairman Harclerode asked Ms. Morgan when will the next issue of the By Design Newsletter will go out.  She responded that the next issue will go out by the end of December 2013.
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 


The following applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer files, were administratively approved for licensure by the Executive Director of the Board:




Justin E. Acacio

44504

William R. Kraner

44465


Peter M. Babaian

44503

Aaron R. Lewis

44485


Adam J. Barney

44480

James L. Lewis

44528


Ryan P. Breen


44505

Armand D. Melikyan

44482


Marc D. Buratto

44467

John R. Over


44486


Michael P. Burke

44471

Bradley R. Palmer

44494


Eric J. Coberly

44441

Joel B. Pfitzinger

44498


Jude P. Colwell

44520

Anthony J. Polusny

44468


Ricky A. Cribbs

44481

Jeremy W. Pope

44466


Robert F. Decola

44521

Ralph Joseph Power

44500


Pednault W. Dennis

44472

Carol T. Rabinowitz

44483


Daniel R. Drake

44492

Roberts A. Roberts

44507


Joseph M. Drouin

44473

Christopher M. Rosol

44508


Charles Michael Ekiert
44489

Michael M.. Rubano

44509


Daniel N. Fellon

44443

Daniel B. Sheffer

44529


Curtis S. Flanagan

44522

Peter T. Shovlin

44496


Michael S. Fussell

44511

John Siefken


44470


Paul C. Gilham

44523

Thomas Kent Smith

44495


Michael A. Giovannozzi
44524

David A. Snively, Jr.

44493


Christopher W. Harmon
44525

Richard S. Springer

44530


Michael G. Hauser

44526

Timothy C. Strickland

44484


Omar J. Hawit


44474

Travis John Strong

44478


Joel G. Howard

44527

Kevin L. Thompson

44531


Timothy P. Jester

44469

A. Velazquez-Lozada

44476


Alfred E. Johnson

44475

Helen C. Watts

44487


Jon B. Keiser


44497

Bryan N. Weinstein

44502


Christopher G. Kohr

44506

Michael H. Wheeler

44532

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION,  APRIL 12, 2013


Sajid Aftab




Alfonso Orellana


Christine M. Bodine



Robert Latcher Richards


Lauren Michelle Bortner


Michael J. Ridge


Juan P. Espinosa



Alain B. Tchoumbou


Amu B. Fitzgerald



Linda M. Tello


Yu Gao




Max Harley Tsala


Terry H. Jung




Mary Catherine Uher


Anibal Losada




James W. Witmer


Abdullai S. Mohamed



Asegu Hailemeskel Woldemariam
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ADJOURNMENT 


Motion (VIII) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Ms. Perrin,  and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:30 p.m.

__________  With Corrections           

____x_____ Without Corrections

Signed by:







Howard C. Harclerode, Chairman


Date:  December 12, 2013

